
 

 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES 

2018-19 

 

 

 

Tuesday, June 4, 2019, 7:10 AM 

 

Safety Committee Meeting – High School Main Office Conference Room  

 

Attendance:  Dwayne Prosceno, Doug Brown, Catherine Wiist, Jan Harris, Jen Fisher, Nicole Lenhart, 
Christina Fish, Chris Snyder, Jim Murtin, Emily Brockmann 

Discussion:  

1. Dwayne discussed the large amounts of ongoing events for the end of the year. 
2. The new ramps will be installed for graduation.  Normally they are rented from another 

school district. 
3. A new camera system will be installed to have live coverage of sporting events going on 

within the campus.  The Pixellot system is an unmanned single fixed rig with multiple 
cameras that can cover an entire field. 

4. Four State Playoffs were hosted at the school district and four more were scheduled for 
June 6th.  A fire was happening on Old Berwick Road during one playoff game. The staff was 
able to notify fans from Montoursville to exit by 84 Lumber and take Route 11 home with no 
issues. 

5. The fire alarm in the High School sounded on June 3rd while all students were in the 
auditorium.  Students exited in a safely manner to the stadium.  A question was brought up 
regarding the potential of the public using the stadium while students are there and how to 
identify any person(s) that might cause a threat before students go out whether it is gym 
class or a fire drill. 

6. School code needs to be reviewed to see if evacuation of students is being done correctly 
and in the safest manner. 

7. Doug asked if there is a guideline for the time it should take students to evacuate a building.  
Christina said she would check with PSBA for recommendations. 

8. Jim reviewed all workplace incidents that happened with staff members.  Everything was 
evaluated and the proper follow ups will happen. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 AM 


